

Chairman

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051
Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950
E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov
Internet: ct.gov/csc

July 23, 2010

Hans Fiedler
Development Manager
T-Mobile USA, Inc.
35 Griffin Road
Bloomfield, CT 06002

Julie Kohler, Esq. Cohen and Wolf, P.C. 1115 Broad Street Bridgeport, CT 06604

Dear Mr. Fiedler and Attorney Kohler:

This letter is written pursuant to our telephone conversation of yesterday, July 22, 2010, during which we discussed T-Mobile's progress toward paying its outstanding Connecticut Siting Council (Council) bills and how this progress may affect the Council's decision to refrain from acting on T-Mobile's applications pending before the Council. Thank you for that call.

Having since spoken to Council Chairman Daniel F. Caruso, I must reiterate the Council's position that it will continue to refrain from taking action on T-Mobile's applications until all outstanding bills have been paid. While we appreciate T-Mobile's recent efforts to satisfy these unpaid bills, we are nevertheless mindful of the severity of the overall amount of unpaid invoices as well as the lengthy history of your company falling into arrears with this agency. Frankly, in light of those considerations we feel we must hold the line on this matter and refrain from tending to further T-Mobile business until these bills are made current.

With that said, in an effort to act responsibly and tend to these important matters as quickly as possible when we are in a position to do so, I wish to call your attention to two points. First, T-Mobile's pending matters will appear on the agenda for the Council's regularly-scheduled meeting that will occur next Thursday, July 29, 2010. This will ensure that if payment is made such that all outstanding bills are satisfied prior to the start of the meeting we will be permitted to take up that business and will do so; conversely, if not, those matters will likely again be tabled.



Additionally, we are aware that the current statutory deadline for the Docket 399, T-Mobile Northeast, LLC application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for a facility at 166 Pawcatuck Avenue, Stonington, is August 2, 2010. Were it not for the unpaid invoices, as described above, this matter would likely be decided at the meeting scheduled for Thursday, July 29, 2010. However, if this matter must be tabled this deadline to render a decision will pass before the matter is decided. Given these circumstances I ask, by this writing, that T-Mobile grant an extension of 90-days in order that we may attend to this matter once the matters involving the unpaid invoices are fully and properly resolved.

Thank you for your attention to these matters.

112. UN

Very truly hours

TDerek Phelps
Executive Director

SDP/cdm

G:\DEREK\LETTERS\T-Mobilepduc,doc